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Scott,
You are right.  I realized that after I sent the email.  Thanks for the clarification.
Carlos

Carlos Lujan, Ph.D.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Northwest Region

P 970.625.2497 x7 | F 970.625.2497 | C 970.286.3292
796 Megan Avenue, Suite 201, Rifle, CO 81650
carlos.lujan@state.co.us | www.colorado.gov/cogcc

 

  

On Fri, Nov 14, 2014 at 3:03 PM, Scott Ghan <SGhan@billbarrettcorp.com> wrote:

Thanks Carlos.  I wanted to clarify that your email below does not apply to the Kaufman #1 pit, but
 does apply to the Specialty 41A-28-692 pit (facility 436478).  The Kaufman #1 pit was just closed
 by you minutes ago and the approved Form 4 (document # 400724781).  I have attached the
 recent email for reference. The other two facilities listed below are correct.

 

Scott Ghan

Senior Environmental Specialist

Bill Barrett Corporation

112 Red Feather Trail Silt, Colorado 81652

Office 970.876.1959/Cell 970.744.8128/Fax  970.876.0981

sghan@billbarrettcorp.com
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From: Lujan - DNR, Carlos [mailto:carlos.lujan@state.co.us] 
Sent: Friday, November 14, 2014 2:19 PM
To: Jake Janicek
Cc: Scott Ghan; Rob Fishburn
Subject: Re: Bill Barrett Corporation - Pit Closure Questions - MDP 4

 

Jake,

I apologize for the delay in responding to your email.

 

COGCC approves suspending the pit closure process due to the current weather conditions
 that difficult field activities.  It would be a good idea to submit a Form 04 with a similar
 language as in your email, so that it is on record in the database for anyone that wants or
 needs to know.

 

I believe that the Kaufman #1 and CB-Werner #1 are in the same situation.  If that is the
 case, please submit a Sundry Notice, e-form 04 for the other two as well, so that I can
 approve them online.

 

Kaufman #1 - REM #8505

MDP #4 - REM #8506

CB-Werner #1 - REM #8507

 

Thanks,

Carlos

 

 

mailto:carlos.lujan@state.co.us


Carlos Lujan, Ph.D.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Northwest Region
 
 
 
P 970.625.2497 x7 | F 970.625.2497 | C 970.286.3292
796 Megan Avenue, Suite 201, Rifle, CO 81650
carlos.lujan@state.co.us | www.colorado.gov/cogcc

 
 
 
 

 

     

 

On Thu, Nov 6, 2014 at 8:40 AM, Jake Janicek <jjanicek@ltenv.com> wrote:

Carlos,

 

On behalf of Bill Barrett Corporation (BBC), we have completed the pit closure sampling at
 the MDP 4 (REM #8506).  For your reference, I have attached the approved Form 27 for
 this project.  The samples that were collected from the pit bottom were compliant with
 COGCC standards or were below background concentrations, and we wish to close the
 project via a Form 4 as you requested.  The email with your request can be reviewed below
 in this email chain.  Due to oncoming winter weather conditions, BBC requests approval to
 delay backfilling/reclaiming of this pit until the second quarter of 2015.  Delaying backfill
 work until warmer weather conditions are present will ensure that the pit is properly
 reclaimed.  Also, the pit liner has been removed from the site and recycled. 

 

Thanks

 

Jake

 

Jake Janicek

Project Environmental Scientist

(970) 285-9985 office

(970) 778-2314 cell

tel:970.625.2497%20x7
tel:970.625.2497
tel:970.286.3292
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http://www.colorado.gov/cogcc
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From: amber.peterson@state.co.us [mailto:amber.peterson@state.co.us] On Behalf Of EnviroScan -
 DNR, OGCC
Sent: Wednesday, July 02, 2014 9:09 AM
To: Lujan - DNR, Carlos
Cc: EnviroScan, OGCC; Jake Janicek; Scott Ghan; Rob Fishburn; Katrina Andrus - DNR
Subject: Re: Bill Barrett Corporation - Form 27 (Pit Closure) Submittals

 

These Form 27s has been data entered. Please reference the tracking numbers on
 all subsequent submittals relating to these Form 27s.

 

Kaufman #1 - REM #8505

 

MDP #4 - REM #8506

 

CB-Werner #1 - REM #8507

 

 

 

On Thu, Jun 26, 2014 at 11:53 AM, Lujan - DNR, Carlos <carlos.lujan@state.co.us> wrote:

Amber,

 

Please enter the attached 3 Form 27s and link to:

 

Kaufman #1

Location ID # 413830

Pit Facility ID # 426889

API # 045 18642

 

MDP #4

mailto:amber.peterson@state.co.us
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Location ID # 415116

Pit Facility ID # 436479

API # 045 18965

 

CB-Werner #1

LOcation ID # 416197

Pit Facility ID # 435701

API # 045 10718

 

and please respond to the distribution list with the REM #

 

Thanks,

Carlos

 

 

 

Jake,

Thanks for the submittals.  Clear and complete.

 

e-Form 19 if there is impact;

e-Form 04 if Notice of Completion --->  I will close the project (please include confirmation
 results)

 

Thank you much,

Carlos

 

PS: I will be on annual leave from tomorrow, Friday, June 27 through July 7.  Back to the
 office on Tuesday, July 8.



Please contact Stan Spencer in the RIfle office (stan.spencer@state.co.us) or Alex Fischer, if
 you need assistance before my return.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlos Lujan, Ph.D.
Environmental Protection Specialist
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On Wed, Jun 25, 2014 at 3:02 PM, Jake Janicek <jjanicek@ltenv.com> wrote:

Carlos,

 

On behalf of Scott Ghan of Bill Barrett Corporation, we are submitting the attached Form 27
 Pit Closure Work Plans for the sites listed below.  Please review the plans and respond via
 email with your authorization to move forward with these projects.   

 

Kaufman #1 (Facility ID# 426889)

MDP #4 (Facility ID# 436479)
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COMPLIANCE / ENGINEERING / REMEDIATION

 

LT Environmental, Inc.
820 Megan Ave, Unit B
Rifle, Colorado  81650
(970) 285-9985 office

(970) 778-2314 cell

(970) 285-2467 fax
www.ltenv.com
jjanicek@ltenv.com

 

CB-Werner #1 (Facility ID# 435701)

 

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns.

 

Thanks

 

Jake

 

Jake Janicek

Project Environmental Scientist

 

 

Join us on:      

 

This message and any attached files are privileged, confidential, and
 intended solely for the use of the addressee.  If you have received this by
 mistake, please let us know by reply e-mail and delete it from your
 system;  you may not copy, disclose, disseminate, use or rely upon its
 content for any use. E-mail transmissions cannot be guaranteed to be
 secure, error-free, or free of viruses. The sender and LTE therefore do not
 accept liability for any of these described issues. The comments and
 opinions expressed herein are those of the author and not necessarily of
 LTE.  Thank you.

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-
mail.
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